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Hi, all. For the sake of brevity and efficiency, I shall keep this short. 

The Summer 2019 and Fall/Winter 2019 Area 9 Public Outreach Newsletters both give a good overview of our Public 
Outreach works since my AWSC Fall 2019 report; please click on those links directly, or go to 
https://www.afgarea9.org/public-outreach-coordinator.html and scroll to the bottom to read both of these. 

Our 2019 Public Outreach Billboard Project has concluded. Please see the second page of this report to review the 
“Value and Impact Summary” we received from the FOAA. I’ll go into more detail about this at AWSC. 

After considering our 2020 Billboard Project outcomes, the comments from Area 9 family members at our June 2019 
Assembly “Public Outreach Experience, Strength, and Hope Lunch and Learn”, and ongoing input and discussions since 
then, our PO Committee is prepared to propose, and will be proposing, our 2020 Public Outreach Project at AWSC. 

More to come, and I look forward to seeing you all there!

Gratefully, 
Michelle S. 
Area 9 Panel 58 Public Outreach Coordinator




